
 

 

 

Subject: Memorandum to Council – Multi Municipal Wind Turbine 
Working Group Correspondence-Ontario’s Energy Plan 
and Wind Turbines 

To:   Council 

From: Environmental Advisory Committee (EAC) 
Meeting Date: September 13, 2022 

Recommendation from the EAC for Council consideration: 
That the Environmental Advisory Committee supports the views expressed by the 
Working Group and recommends that Council write the Minister of Environment, 
Conservation and Parks (MECP) requesting the Province: 

1. The City reaffirm its 2017 resolution that it is an "Unwilling Host" for wind 
turbine projects until it has been demonstrated they do not pose an 
adverse effect on the environment and the health and safety to the public. 

2. The City recognizes that wind powered hydro generation is a green source 
of energy and the Province should support research and development of 
wind turbines that are more efficient and have performance characteristics 
that mitigate any adverse effects. 

3. The Province establish a moratorium for all new applications for wind 
energy projects until it has been demonstrated that all adverse effects can 
be mitigated. 

4. Update the direction provided in terms of setbacks between wind turbines 
and other activities; 

5. The Province needs to take more aggressive action in enforcing the terms 
of approvals for existing wind turbines before authorizing the construction 
of any new turbines;  

6. Bar operators of projects with these compliance failures from participating 
in any of the contract extensions or opportunities to bid on capacity 
expansions that are envisioned in the recent Ministerial directive; and 

 

 



7. Where ongoing MECP review of compliance and land use compatibility 
policy is concerned, the Province continue current Environmental 
Protection Act compliance requirements where wind turbine noise is 
concerned on both existing and new facilities; 

Further that Council support EAC’s recommendation that the Planning Department staff 
liaise with Planning Departments of the Turbine Working Groups (Bruce, Huron and 
Grey Counties) to determine appropriate land use compatibility guidelines and setbacks 
used in these municipalities and where appropriate, consider their usage in Port 
Colborne's Official Plan and Zoning Bylaw 

 
 

Attached: - Memorandum to Council – Multi Municipal Wind Turbine Working Group 
Correspondence-Ontario’s Energy Plan and Wind Turbines 
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